June 16, 1975
Selectmen's Meeting Town of Antrim
All Selectmen were present.

Charles Rabideau and Gerry Rabideau were in to see what was needed
to put their land into land use. Eric talked to them.

Merle Aborn was in for a discussion. He talked about the Liquid
Carbonic invoices. We have not done business with them for some
time and they continue to send us bills. It was decided to send
them a registered letter and ask to have this matter corrected.

He also talked about the culvert that Mr. Albrecht has been complain-
ing about. The Selectmen decided to table this.

They also talked to Merle about tarring drivways. The Selectmen
believe that the time could be used on the roads, as the money

recieved goes inb the General Fund and not back into the Highway
Department,

The sidewalks were the next order of business, Merle has an
estimate of four or five hundred dollars and he wants to contract
the job. The Selectmen believe that the Highway Department could
do it. At any rate, it should be done.

Bob talked about Workmen's Comp. The rates are high and Mr., Hardwick
is looking into putting the town into a different catagorey.

Mrs. Jones came in for an explosives permit for R. P. Jones, Inc.

Carroll Johnson talked about the Scholarships to be awarded at
the Conval Gaaduation, They will be awarded and the money will be
forthcoming in the fall when the school year starts.

Dr Chandler talked about the EMT Program, it is of great interest
to him as he believes there should be an ambulance in the Antrim
Bennington area. The EMT training will start in July, Dr..Chandler
believes that there is lot of talent ati'the college and we would
be wise to utilize it.

He mentioned a fullservice bank he thought that one should be
encouraged to come to Antrim, as we need a commercial bank if we
are interested in having industry come into the town.

Chief Craig is to check on matching funds for the Police Radio,

Work Sheets for all town employees were mentioned and the Selectmen
are going to investigate.



